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Hello Forest Hill School Families,
I hope you and your family are all well and working diligently to do your part to flatten the curve of the spread of Covid-19.
Our Minister of Education, Dominic Cardy, announced on Thursday that all schools in New Brunswick will remain closed for the remainder of the 2019-2020 school year. I trust that you have received numerous communications, emails and documents from our Superintendent David McTimoney, regarding the ever-evolving changes.  The most recent communication you likely have received is a general memo about the Continuation of Learning and some general steps moving forward. 
I am reaching out to you today to share our school’s framework for the Continuation of Learning.  As noted, the number one priority at this time is the health and physical and mental well being of all New Brunswickers.  These are unprecedented times, homes and livelihoods are disrupted, and likely stress levels are high.  Noting this, please know that the emotional and physical wellness of our children is most important at this time.  Our continuation of Learning Plan will provide learning options for students; however, it will not be expected that living rooms turn into classrooms, that parents play the role of classroom teacher nor will it be expected that teachers will provide direct instruction.  The primary focus of the learning options shared with you by our teachers will be focused on foundational skills and overall well-being.  At the beginning of this coming week, Monday, April 6 classroom teachers will make an initial communication with you.  By Friday, April 10, some learning options for your children will be posted and shared.  Teachers will continue to use their usual means of communication with you that they have used all school year (SeeSaw and email).  Each week teachers will do a check in with you and your child (likely electronically but can be by phone if necessary) where your child will have a chance to receive some feedback should you choose to share the work your child is doing.  Ongoing learning options will be posted each Friday.  Again, all learning options are indeed that, optional.  Formal evaluations and marks will not be given.  We encourage you to also be creative and positive in assisting your child and use items in your home to engage wonder and creativity.  It has been noted that children spend only 1 hour per day on this in addition to 30 minutes of reading and physical activity.  Please be patient with us as we navigate new waters together.  Our teacher teams will be meeting together “virtually” on a regular basis to support one another and enhance their ability to provide meaningful learning options for your children.  
Teachers will be contacting you based on the current contact information we have.  If you do not receive a contact from the classroom teacher, you can email them directly (all emails are posted on our school website) or you can share your up to date phone numbers by leaving a message on our school phone line: 506-453-5408 and we will reach out to you.  
Please also refer to our school social media pages where we will try to post ideas and options and general information as we can.  You can follow us on Twitter, Facebook, and Instagram by searching Forest Hill Elementary School.
Please say hello to your little “Foxes.”  We miss them a lot!  Wishing you good health and well-being.
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